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 T H E  C O U N C I L
 
REPORT OF THE OFFICE OF THE GENERAL COUNSEL

ELIZABETH FINE, DIRECTOR AND GENERAL COUNSEL
 
COMMITTEE ON STATE AND FEDERAL LEGISLATION
Hon. Maria Baez, Chair 

June 5, 2007

PRECONSIDERED SLR 72:
By:  Council Member Baez
 
S. 5766-A
By: Golden
A. 8161-A
By: Farrell
 
TITLE:
AN ACT to amend the real property tax law, in relation to a rebate of real property taxes on certain residential real property in a city having a population of a million or more. 
BACKGROUND:
 

In 2004, the City, with the State’s authorization, enacted legislation to provide a $400 property tax rebate. However, the City’s ability to provide such rebate does not extend beyond the City’s fiscal year beginning on July 1, 2007. This legislation would authorize New York City to adopt a local law extending for three additional fiscal years the $400 rebate that was provided to all eligible one, two and three family homeowners and cooperative and condominium owners in New York City for the last three years.
PROPOSED LEGISLATION:
This legislation would amend subdivision 1 of Section 467-e of the Real Property Tax Law (“RPTL”) to authorize a local law granting the same $400 property tax rebate which was originally enacted in 2004 for an additional three fiscal years beginning with the fiscal year beginning on July 1, 2006. 

Specifically, Section 1 would amend Section 467-e of the RPTL to delete certain prerequisites relating to the adoption of such local law. 

Section 2 would further amend Section 467-e of the RPTL to provide that applications for the rebate for fiscal years beginning on or after July 1, 2006, shall be filed by September 1st for the following fiscal year for which the rebate claimed. In addition, this section would provide that homeowners receiving certain veteran, senior citizen, or persons with disabilities exemptions would not be required to file a separate application to receive the property tax rebate. 

Section 3 provides that this legislation will take effect immediately.  
FISCAL IMPLICATIONS:
See Council Finance Division fiscal impact statement.
EFFECTIVE DATE:
This legislation would take effect immediately.
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